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HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

AND MAYORAL INSTALLATION

MONDAY 18 MAY 2015
AMC 2015.1
PRESENT: The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Hereford Cllr Tawn and Cllrs Baker, Boulter, Bushkes, Chappell, Edwards, Hall, Hay, Kenyon, Lloyd-Hayes, Mansell, Michael, Nicholls and Wilcox.

AMC 2015.2


The Mayor called upon Members of the City Council to elect one of their number to serve as Mayor during the coming Municipal Year.
Cllr Chappell proposed Cllr Charles Nicholls for Mayor for the municipal year 2015-2016.

Cllr Chappell explained how he had known Cllr Nicholls for four years and in that time he had gained his respect and friendship.

He works hard as businessman, Cllr and family man.
Cllr Chappell briefly summarised Cllr Nicholls life from being born in Hunderton, through growing up in Hereford as a young boy, to his career through adulthood and referred to the Buttermarket having become his spiritual home through his working life and the many hours he spent engraving and making trophies till early hours of the morning; a rat becoming his companion during those twilight hours.
Cllr Chappell welcomed Cllr Nicholls’ sister, daughter and granddaughter who had flown over from Australia to see his installation as Mayor. Cllr Nicholls’ sister would be fulfilling the roll of his Mayoress until her return to Australia when his daughter Jenny would then take over.
Cllr Chappell informed those present about how funny , caring, kind and thoughtful Cllr Nicholls is as a person and how the City are going to see a great Mayor at work over the next year.

Cllr Kenyon seconded the proposition echoing the words of Cllr Chappell in relation to Cllr Nicholls’ character and hard working nature. 
The Mayor asked for any other nominations. There were none.
The vote was taken and it was 

RESOLVED: 

Cllr Charles Nicholls is the newly elected Mayor and Chairman of the Council for the Municipal Year 2015-2016.
AMC 2015.3
The newly elected Mayor made his Declaration of Acceptance of Office before the Town Clerk as required by law.

The retiring Mayor invested the newly elected Mayor with the Chain and Badge of Office.  

The newly elected Mayor took his place in the Mayoral Chair.
AMC 2015.4

The Mayor presented the retiring Mayor with his Past Mayor’s Badge.

The incoming Mayor’s Mayoress received her Badge from the retiring Mayoress.
The incoming Mayor’s Mayoress presented the retiring Mayoress with a Past Mayoress’s brooch.
AMC 2015.5
The newly elected Mayor returned thanks to the Members of the City Council and the assembled company.

The Mayor gave thanks to residents who voted for him and his ward manager who came to him whilst he was supporting so many other candidates, with the wonderful words that he had won his seat. 
Cllr Nicholls gave thanks to both his proposer and his seconder and to his fellow Councillors for placing their trust in him. 

Cllr Nicholls explained that Hereford is his home and the place he loves and described his sense of awe that he felt having the honour of first citizen of the City bestowed upon him. He explained he felt like a modern day Dick Whittington. 
Cllr Nicholls spoke about his path in life, the couple who looked after him and shaped him through adulthood and how 2011 changed his life and the fulfilment he gets from serving his community. He thanked his sister who agreed to be his Mayoress whilst she is in England and explained that his daughter will take up the role of Mayoress once his sister returns to Australia.
AMC 2015.6

Members received apologies for absence from Cllrs Rone and Stevens.
AMC 2015.7
The Mayor called upon Members of the City Council to elect one of their number to serve as Deputy Mayor during the coming Municipal Year.
The Mayor, Cllr Nicholls, proposed Cllr Kenyon for Deputy Mayor for the municipal year 2015-2016.
The Mayor informed Members that he felt Cllr Kenyon was the most natural choice to have as his deputy. Through their work as Councillors, serving their communities and the work of the road show and attending so many community 
events over the years they are virtually joined at the hip through their common pleasure in serving their community.
The Mayor then spoke of Cllr Kenyon’s past army career and more recent years as a brewer with some of his beers even being served in the House of Commons. The Mayor informed Members of Cllr Kenyon’s popularity and how well liked and popular he is as a Councillor.  The Mayor expressed his honour to have Cllr Kenyon as his deputy.
Cllr Boulter seconded the proposal echoing the words of the Mayor in relation to Cllr Kenyon’s dedication to the City and the communities he represents.
The Mayor asked for any other nominations.
The vote was taken and it was 

RESOLVED
Cllr Jim Kenyon is the newly elected Deputy Mayor and Vice Chairman of the Council for the Municipal Year 2015-2016.
AMC 2015.8
The Deputy Mayor made his Declaration of Acceptance of Office before the Town Clerk as required by law.

The retiring Mayor changed places with the incoming Deputy Mayor who was invested with his Badge of Office by the Mayor. 
AMC 2015.9

The Deputy Mayor, Cllr Kenyon, expressed the thanks of the City Council to the Retiring Mayor and Mayoress for their services during the 2014-2015 Municipal Year.
The Deputy Mayor shared the memories of the mayoral year with those present remembering how they had nearly lost mayor in the river on a charity canoe trip, how during a land skiing race he fell off his skies at a community event, getting wet in a silly shower for charity and other charity events organised to raise money for SSAFA and the Retail Trust. The Deputy Mayor informed Members that whilst the final count is still to take place it is estimated the Mayor has raised over £10,000 for his charities this year. 
The Deputy Mayor expressed his great pleasure to thank Cllr Len Tawn for the excellent job he has done as Mayor and to Jenny Tawn as his Mayoress.
AMC 2015.10
The Retiring Mayor addressed the City Council and the assembled company

Cllr Tawn expressed his feeling of a weight being taken off his shoulders; but not as the phrase normally implied as most people would refer to that weight as a burden but not so in this case. Cllr Tawn informed Members how he could not have handed over the chain off office to a more deserving person and how his
 Mayoral year had been the best year of his life and meeting so many volunteers who have made him feel quite humbled. The communities of this City do volunteering better than anyone else in this country.
Cllr Tawn thanked his wife Jenny for being his Mayoress and explained to Members how sometimes due to her charming and friendly nature she was greeted with more affection than he when attending events. 
Cllr Tawn presented Jenny with a bouquet of flowers.
Cllr Tawn spoke of all the different events he and Jenny had attended during his mayoral year and expressed how the mayoralty had kept them sane during a very pressured year with all the struggles they had faced with their business. 

AMC 2015.11
The newly appointed Mayor announced the appointment of his Chaplain and his Mayoral Charities for the year.


The Mayor informed those present that the Rev Preb Paul Towner will be his Chaplain and his appointed charities for the Municipal Year 2015-16 are the Alzheimer’s Society and Riding for the disabled.
AMC 2015.12
The Mayor declared the meeting closed at 6.50pm and invited the assembled company to dine with him in the Assembly Hall.
Signed………………………………………………………………………………………………
Date…………………………………………………………………………………………………..
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